From: Chambers - Ross J < Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>

Sent: Wednesday, 26 February 2020 8:53 AM

To: Sally Taylor < sally@faaa.net >

Cc: Michael Nguyen <<u>michael@faaa.net</u>>; Teri O'Toole <<u>teri@faaa.net</u>>; Kathy Sandranovic <<u>Kathy.Srdanovic@ashurst.com</u>>; <u>Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au</u>; AMOD <<u>AMOD@fwc.gov.au</u>>

Subject: RE: AM2019/17 Aircraft Cabin Crew Award 2010

Dear Ms Taylor,

The President has considered your extension request and I confirm that the request is granted. The date for filing submissions for this award is now **4pm** on **Wednesday 11 March 2020**.

A copy of your email and this response will be published on the Commission's 4 yearly review webpage.

Kind regards,

Mirella Franceschini Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross President

Fair Work Commission
Tel: +61 3 8656 4520
Fax: +61 3 9655 0401

mirella.franceschini@fwc.gov.au

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and pay our respects to their Elders past present and emerging.



From: Sally Taylor < sally@faaa.net > Sent: Tuesday, 25 February 2020 4:09 PM

To: Chambers - Ross J < Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>

Cc: Michael Nguyen <michael@faaa.net>; Teri O'Toole <teri@faaa.net>; Kathy Sandranovic

<Kathy.Srdanovic@ashurst.com>; Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au

Subject: AM2019/17 Aircraft Cabin Crew Award 2010

Dear Associate to the President

On the 29 January 2020, the President issued a Statement [2020] FWC 421 which included a timeline for submissions and submissions in reply regarding exposure drafts and draft variation determinations including for the Aircraft Cabin Crew Award 2010 issued on 29 January 2020. The timeline indicated a deadline for parties to provide comment on the Exposure Drafts by 4 March 2020.

A number of matters have recently arisen preventing the FAAA from being able to conclude its review of the Exposure Draft and provide comment. During the last 2 weeks the FAAA has experienced staff turnover. We are currently reassigning matters and interviewing for several

positions. In addition, the Officer previously handling this matter will proceed on leave within the period covered by the timeline.

We respectfully request an extension to provide comment about the Exposure Draft by close of business Wednesday, 11 March 2020.

I have advised interested parties of this request.

Sincerely

Sally Sally Taylor Industrial Officer FAAA

International Division

Flight Attendants' Association of Australia 20 Ewan Street, Mascot NSW 2020 e: sally@faaa.net